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Senate Bitt 476
Heatth lnsurance - Genetic Testing and Cancer lmaging

Req u i red Coverage a nd Prohibited Cost-Sha ri ng

Good afternoon vice chair Hayes and Members of the Finance committee;

Thank you for the oppoftunity to present 58476, Heatth lnsurance - Genetic Testing and Cancer
lmaging Required Coverage and Prohibited Cost-Sharing. This bitt increases access to
recommended genetic testing for inherited gene mutations and evidence-based screenings by
etiminating burdensome patient cost-sharing requirements.

Genetic testing can provide important information to breast cancer patients, their famities and their
medicaI providers. The resutts from genetic testing is often a catatyst for patients to access targeted
prevention and treatment strategies. ln the U.S., approximatety 5-10 percent of breast cancers are
retated to a known inherited gene mutation.

Most patients have heard of BRACA 1 and BRACA 2 but they are not the onty breast cancer retated
genes. Now, it's more common to be tested for muttipte other moderate to high-risk gene mutations
in a practice catted pane[ testing or mutti-gene testing.

This is a Health Equity lssue, according lo a2O2OAmerican Association for Cancer Research Report,
65 percent of young white women with breast cancer were offered genetic testing, whereas onty 36
percent of young Black women with breast cancer were offered this same testing. Additionat studies
show that minority patients were more tikety to utitize genetic testing fottowing a cancer diagnoses
and less tikety fottowing a famity history of cancer, resutting in a missed opportunity for mutation
detection and cancer prevention for these patients. This is important because we know that bl,ack
woman have a 400lo higher mortatity rate for breast cancer than their white counterparts.

By etiminating the cost barrier to genetic testing and evidence-based screenings, individuats witt
have access to criticaI information regarding their tifetime cancer risk and ensure they have access
to medicatty recommended earty detection and cancer surveittance, therefore I respectfutty request
a favorabte report on SB 476.


